1/26/12
Never Forgotten Honor Flight,

My father, Harold R. Brunsell, passed away on 12/29/11. We would like to
make a donation to this organization in his name so that others can have the
opportunity to make the trip to see “their monument”.

I did fill out the Honor Wall site but should have included that Dad was
with the 3™ Army 95" Division Gen. Patton in Luxemburg. I know the
members of the 95™ Division are decreasing rapidly.

My sister happened to be in Luxemburg during the Christmas Holiday this
year. At the meat market she spoke and the butcher asked if she was an
American. She said she way and he gave her a sausage that he had made
saying “Merci, merci, merci”. They are so appreciative of the liberation by
the Americans even 65 years later.

My Dad talked about this trip many times in the past couple of years since
he went. His chaperon was so kind to stop in and provide him with a photo
album of the trip!! Everyone did such a great job of providing these
veterans with a final memory as a happy memory. I went through the
pictures, the book and the “mail call” letters once again this past month and
I still have tears rolling down my face.

We are all so thank-full to have so many volunteers that care. There are not
enough words to express the gratitude that we feel for all of you.

Sincerely,
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Connie Halvorson
421 Oak St.

Spooner, WI
54801




